CVRPC Personnel Policies Committee
Draft Minutes, 3.9.15

Present:  Julie Potter, Laura Hill-Eubanks and Tina Ruth.  

Julie called the meeting order at 2:45 p.m.
1.  There was no public in attendance, and we moved the public comment item to the end of the agenda  in case someone came.
2.  The draft minutes of the February 23 meeting were approved.

3.  Julie reported on the Executive Committee’s response to the Recommended Personnel Policy Changes with Implications for FY16 Budget, dated February 23, 2015.  The purpose of our providing the memo to the EC was to bring their attention to this issue now as the FY16 budget development process is getting underway this month.
There was extensive and healthy discussion at the EC meeting on Monday, March 2.  There was support for some of the proposed benefits, less for others.  There was not strong support for increasing the amount that CVRPC contributes to employees’ retirement, but there was for looking for a new plan or plans that would enable employees to add to their retirement accounts, which our present plan does not allow.  VT Municipal Employees Retirement Systems (VMERS) will be among those checked out, and the EC will return to this discussion in April.  
Instead of deciding for the FY16 budget which specific benefits to make available or increase, the EC decided to add a Benefits Upgrade line item to it, the amount to allocate to specific benefits to be decided later.

4.  We reviewed and finalized the CONFIDENTIAL – Salary Range Analysis and Recommendations memo, dated March 9, 2015, with a few technical changes, for submission to the EC promptly. 
5.  No member of the public appeared; there was no public comment.

6.  Next meeting:  Monday, April 6, 3-4:30 p.m., at CVRPC.
The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tina Ruth, Secretary
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